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What is your role at Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center El Paso?1.

As a Programmer Analyst IV, I work in the Application Development team, which is
responsible for creating and maintaining business web applications that support all
Business Affairs departments. These include applications for Cash Receipts, Property
Inventory, and Contract AR, among others. Recently, we have expanded our focus to
include mobile development, specifically for Android, with the introduction of new
handheld scanners for the Property Inventory application.

2.  Before working at TTUHSC El Paso, what was the most unusual or interesting job you’ve
ever had?
Back when I was just 12 years old, my family's home was conveniently located near a concert
hall called "Premier." My cousins worked there as valet drivers, and since parking was
limited, they had to park the cars several blocks away. My friends and I were then tasked
with keeping a watchful eye over the vehicles from 10 p.m. until the last car returned
following each show. One concert, in particular, was led by the iconic Emmanuel himself,
and I was fortunate enough to meet him in person! The memories of that night are still vivid.

3.  What is your favorite thing to do in El Paso?

There's nothing quite like family walks! The perfect combo of quality time and adventure, we
create unforgettable memories with every step.

4.  If you had to pick three words to describe your job, which ones would you choose?
Innovative, analytical and professional.
5.  Do you have a favorite quote?
6.  What's the one holiday tradition that makes your heart burst with joy?

7.  If you got a year off with full pay, how would you spend it? Setting off on a European adventure

8.  You're stranded on a deserted island, and you can only bring three things with you. What
do you choose?

A cozy blanket, a solar lantern, and Gabriel Garcia Marquez's masterpiece, "100 Years of
Solitude."
9.  What would be the title of your autobiography?

T h i s  q u a r t e r ,  w e  f e a t u r e  
F e r n a n d o  A r e l l a n o

P r o g r a m m e r  a n a l y s t  I V  
i n  t h e  e m p l o y e e  s p o t l i g h t .

The Wizard of Oz quote: "There's no place like home."
Rosca de Reyes

“Life's An Adventure”
10.  Where do you see yourself in five years?

Continuously moving forward in my professional journey while remaining
inquisitive about the latest technological advancements and Witnessing my
kids thriving and enjoying life to the fullest.

11.  If you had to eat one meal every day for the rest of your life, what would it be?
Eggs with ham.
12.  You’re happiest when? I cherish the moments spent with my family.
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Cognos Training - Essential Finance Reports

Vince Lantican, DirectorBudget Office:

December MN01 payroll will extract earlier than normal due to the holidays.
Please ensure EPAFS and EOPS are submitted in a timely manner.

When submitting new hire EPAFs and using a FOP that is different from the
budgeted FOP, please confirm that is the FOP you intend to use; and ensure
funding is in place in account code 6006 on the new FOP to avoid delays.

Please ensure all required approvers are added on EPAFs and EOPS. For the
most up-to-date copy of the EPAF approval routing, please reach out to the
Human Resources office. For the latest EOPS routing, you can find it on the
Budget Office reference materials section of the portal, or email the Budget
Office directly.

For departments that have faculty or staff labor on grants that are about to
end, please ensure a change of funding EPAF is submitted before payroll runs
on an expired grant to avoid issues with grant reporting and minimizing the
number of labor redistributions being submitted.

r e m i n d e r s :

All budget related questions should be directed to budgetelp@ttuhsc.edu.

Don’t forget to visit our Fund Manager Toolkit.

Fund Manager Responsibilities

Understanding Fund, Account, Organization,
and Program Code Structure

Finance Forms and System Applications

If you're new to the subject matter or need a refresher, check out the
following links for an introduction to the fundamentals. For those
seeking to stay up-to-date with the latest developments, these resources
are also an excellent reference.
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Student Business Services:
Cindy Flores, Director

ca
sh

 co
llections

Cash collections at TTUHSC El Paso comprise various forms of
payment, including currency, coins, checks, credit cards, ACH,
wires, or other valuable considerations.

Each cash collection point must appoint a cash collection custodian. The cash
collection custodian is responsible for establishing cash handling procedures for the
cash collection point and ensuring that all cash handlers are trained in these
procedures.

Cash funds, cash collections, and deposit materials must be safeguarded at all times. It
is preferred that cash and deposit materials be stored in a safe. In the absence of a safe,
cash and deposit materials should be stored in a lockbox and overnight in an office
that is accessible only to personnel assigned to cash handling duties. 

Ensuring prompt deposits. Cash receipts must be deposited within three (3) business
days without exception. Cash receipts totaling $500 or more must be deposited by the
following business day. Unidentified cash receipts should be recorded to holding
account (fund 243298/account 230004) to ensure prompt depositing. 

Below is a list of the cash collection and deposit operating policies and procedures that
all personnel assigned to duties which involve handling cash collections should be
familiar with:

HSCEP OP 50.07 - Cash Collections
HSCEP OP 50.08 - Deposit Procedures
HSCEP OP 50.10 - Endorsement Stamps and Endorsement of Checks
HSCEP OP 50.12 - Check Collections and Returned Checks
HSCEP OP 50.21 - Cash (Change) Funds
HSCEP OP 50.26 - Completion of Cash Receipts
HSCEP OP 50.35 - Unidentified Receipts and Holding Account Maintenance

For questions regarding these operating policy and procedures, or for assistance with
cash handling in general, contact Student Business Services at sbselp@ttuhsc.edu.

Departments involved in the regular collection of cash are
considered cash collection points and must adhere to certain
guidelines including but not limited to:

Business Affairs Newsletter  4

https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5007.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5008.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5010.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5012.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5021.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5026.pdf
https://elpaso.ttuhsc.edu/opp/_documents/50/op5035.pdf
mailto:sbselp@ttuhsc.edu


Finance Systems Management:
Raquel Diaz-Jaquez, Director

As we approach the FY24 Inventory certification, we encourage departments to identify
and surplus any outdated or unused equipment. This will help reduce the number of
assets that require scanning during certification. Additionally, this is an ideal
opportunity to dispose of old, unsupported computers. By doing this early, your
department and Information Technology will have ample time to ensure that the assets
are removed from your inventory and properly surplused through the appropriate
channels.

Preparing for FY24
Inventory Certification: 

With so many departments moving to new offices, it's essential to update your assets
with the correct location. This will aid in identifying your assets during Inventory
Certification, as well as keeping track of all tagged items throughout the move. 

Additionally, be sure to check your assets under "Items Pending Information."  Per HSCEP
OP 63.10, the serial number, building/room number, and condition must be recorded in the
Property Inventory System within three (3) business days of receiving the asset tag.

Keeping Track of Assets During Office Relocations: 

For questions, please contact Property Management at 
baelp-asset.accounting@ttuhsc.edu.

General Services:
Ana Alvarado, Manager

If you're planning to send furniture items – from cabinets and desks to credenzas and
more – to Surplus, it's critical to ensure that they are cleared of any confidential
information. This is a necessary step to avoid violating HSCEP OP 52.09. Remember that
Surplus is not responsible for disposing of identifiable information such as files, folders,
or paperwork, so be sure to double-check before sending them away.

For questions, please contact Surplus at SurplusElp@ttuhsc.edu.
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Accounting Services:
Octavio Bustillos, Director
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: Please keep the following in mind when submitting FiTS, Internal Purchase Funding
Transfers (IPFT).

IPFT transactions should be submitted in a timely manner. IPFTs submitted
between the 1st and the 9th day of the month will post to current month unless
indicated in the comments section. the submitter must specify transaction needs
to post to prior month. Month-end occurs on the 10th of each month. 

Transaction description should include the following information: work order,
invoice number, date of service and any additional information relevant to the
transaction. This information will assist in identifying and avoiding duplicates.

Attach all supporting documentation to support goods or services being
charged. Documentation can include the following: invoices, supportive
information such as emails and spreadsheets to support amount being charged. 

IPFTs are not allowed to be processed through FiTS for state and federal funds.
Please contact Accounting Services to process these types of transactions.

Verify budget is available before submitting IPFT. This will prevent request from
being rejected and prolong posting. 

Delete IPFTs that are no longer needed and will not be processed. Instructions
on how to create, edit or delete an IPFT can be found here.

Refer to HSCEP OP 50.29 – Use of Internal Purchase Funding Transfers for
detailed information.

FI
T S

 S

Y S T E M
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Inter-departmental Billing:

Interdepartmental Billing (IVs) are used by Service Departments to bill TTUHSC El Paso
departments when goods or services are provided. Below are a few things to keep in mind
when submitting IVs.

IVs need to be processed no later than 30 days from the day services/goods were
provided.

Attach supporting documentation such as invoices and work orders.
Documentation must include FOAP of service department, FOAP of department being
charged, date goods/services were provided and amount. 

Service Funds no longer in use due to lack of demand or operating inefficiently
(incurring a loss) must be terminated. Please contact Accounting Services for
assistance terminating Service Fund. 

Service center operation is an ongoing monitoring process. Rates must be adjusted
at least biennially in order to avoid a continuous surplus or reoccurring deficit
fund balance. It is essential for a Service Fund Manager to perform a cost analysis
based on actual costs and submit an updated bill rate form to Accounting Services,
if needed.

Ensure Service Department is following HSCEP OP 50.17 – Establishment and Operation of
Service Departments. 

For questions, please contact us at accountingelp@ttuhsc.edu. 
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Welcom
e to the team!

Please refer to the Account Code Dictionary to
search for the appropriate account code for
purchases, requisitions, travel expenses, or P-card
expenses. The search feature allows you to search
by account code or keywords. With the holidays
approaching, departments are encouraged to
verify expenses are in compliance with fund
restrictions, allowable expenditures, and
institutional policies; and to confirm the
appropriate account code is used depending on the
event. E.g., 7L0403 should be used for graduation
events, 7L0404 should be used for department
holiday celebrations, and 7L0405 for retirement
events. Holiday celebration events that include
meals, entertainment, decorations or holiday
cards are considered food and entertainment
expenses and only allowed on local funds.

We are thrilled to
announce that Cynthia
Blessing has joined our
accounting team! Cynthia
will be taking charge of
financial reporting for
the institution. 

Welcome aboard!
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Contracts and Grants Accounting:
Gina Lopez, Director

If you are a Principal Investigator and/or a Fund Manager for one or more sponsored
projects managed in a multi-year grant/contract fund, you will receive an email
notification with the Grant End Report that lists one or more sponsored projects that are
about to expire and/or have already expired but the fund is not yet closed.

Email notifications - Grant End Report:

When are these email notifications sent?
70 and 30 days before the sponsored project ends and the day the sponsored project ends.
The notifications are also sent 30, 90, and 120 days after the sponsored project ends.

What should I do when these email notifications are received?
These notifications serve as a reminder to:

Prepare for the project close-out. Project close-out is the process of determining that
all applicable required work of a sponsored project and its related cost-sharing fund
has been completed.

Review that funds are fully utilized. By thoroughly assessing the current status of
expenditures and remaining balances, opportunities can be identified for reallocating
resources or addressing unmet needs before the project ends.

Review all expected transactions posted within the project period. Ensure all expenses
are posted in a timely manner. Address any pending transactions promptly, such as
pending invoices, to avoid discrepancies or delays.

Review open encumbrances, if any, and if required, submit an open encumbrance change
request through the PO/Encumbrance Change REquest  system.

Submit current and future labor change EPAFs or labor redistributions to move the
employee(s) to a valid FOP. Refer to the Current and Future ePAF User Guide located
under the Reference Materials section of the Budget Office website.  
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We would like to remind departments about the "Multiple Position Effort Calculation
Worksheet" that was created to assist in accurately calculating the percentages to charge
to restricted funds (and cost share funds if applicable) when an individual has more than
one paid position or a sponsoring agency imposes a salary cap. The most updated Multiple
Position Effort Calculation Worksheet can be found under the Form section of the
Contracts and Grants Accounting website. 

Multiple Position Effort Calculation
Worksheet:

How to fill out the worksheet:
Enter the annual salary amount for the individual for each position in the provided fields.
Under the grant information section, enter the percentage corresponding to the sponsored
project. If a salary cap is applicable, enter this under the provided field. The percentage for
ePAFs and Labor Redistributions is shown in red text. 

example below for an individual with two positions and a $200,000 salary cap:

Related Operating Policies:
HSCEP OP 65.11 - Cost Sharing on Sponsored Projects 

For questions, contact us at grantsaccountingelp@ttuhsc.edu .
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Access to CR is found in the Payment Services section on the Finance WebRaider
Portal at:

          Chrome River Travel System (CR) went live September 1, 2023! 

Visit the Chrome River Resources section on the Payment Services website. You will
find lots of valuable tools to help you navigate through the new travel system. 

The Welcome Page on CR user’s dashboards provides information on naming the Pre-
Approval, Advance or Prepaid requests, and Expense Report. Reports will be
returned if this naming convention is not used. It was developed with everyone in
mind for easy trip identification and reporting purposes.

Payment Services:
Annette Hinojos, Director

Chrome River Travel System (CR) went live September 1, 2023! 

Announcements with training schedules are sent out regularly.  Register for a
training session if you haven’t attended one yet.

travel

Chro
me

 River System

resources:

rental cars:
The State of Texas has awarded contracts to Hertz and Enterprise/National Travel
companies. When renting a vehicle, the state contract must be used. If these contracts
are not used, the traveler runs the risk of not getting the full amount reimbursed. The
link and passcodes to the rental companies can be found on the Payment Services
website and CR Resources page.

Enterprise/National – PIN: TEX

Hertz – PIN: 2132223
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hotels:
Coming in 2024! The Texas Comptroller of Public Accounts has awarded a contract to
Hotel Engine, a private hotel booking platform that provides discounted rates for state
agencies and institutions of higher education on lodging while doing business for the
State of Texas. Use of Hotel Engine for leisure travel is prohibited. 

expense report tips:
If you have a Pre-Approval for travel and you’re submitting the Expense Report after
travel, make sure you “Import Pre-Approval.” Otherwise your encumbrance created
at time of Pre-Approval will remain open until manually closed by department or
system will close it after 90 days.  

Agendas or conference information documents need to be attached to the report.
Travel office uses these to confirm travel dates and place of travel. This item is often
skipped by the report preparer which delays the reimbursement.

The first step to your expense report should be to add your meals and calculate the
Daily Allowance Wizard. General Services Administration (GSA) rates will appear. If
using state or restricted funds, ensure overages are charged to a local fund. 

Travel office will no longer be adjusting the travel expense reports. If a report is
incorrect, it will be returned back to the preparer to correct.

Ensure tips are calculated correctly. Tips are maxed out at 20% of subtotal amount.
If reducing the total on the receipt, make sure tip is prorated accordingly. Travel
office will be returning the reports if tips are not calculated accordingly.

Itemized receipts showing payment should be attached for all expenses claimed. 

procurement card
vendor hold:
Before purchasing goods or services over $500 with the purchasing card, Texas
Government Code Section 2252.903 requires that the cardholder verify if a potential
vendor is indebted to the State of Texas and identified as being on Warrant Hold Status. 

Vendor status query may be obtained under “Helpful Links” at the Payment Services
website or from the Comptroller’s website at https://fmcpa.cpa.state.tx.us/tpis/.  
Cardholders should attach a copy of the screenshot of the vendor hold search results
to their expense report as verification the vendor was not on hold status at the time of
the purchase.
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***IMPORTANT*** 

PCard holder shall check for Vendor Hold status not earlier
than the seventh day before and not later than the date of the
purchase. If Vendor Hold is reviewed outside of date range
noted above, after three violations, the Pcard will be suspended
for 30 days. In addition, if using state funds, local funds will be
required to be used instead.

Purchase over $5,000:
Permitted purchases of $5,000 or less may be made using the purchasing card subject to
the vendor accepting credit cards. Permitted purchases are all categories of purchases
except those listed in the Prohibited Uses section in OP72.15. The purchasing card should
be identified as the method of payment at the time the order is placed with the vendor. 

When a department can anticipate that purchases of goods and services to a single
vendor during a fiscal year will exceed $15,000, the purchasing card should not be used
with that vendor without the written approval of the director of Purchasing (HSCEP OP
72.01). 

***IMPORTANT*** 

Any abuse of the card, such as splitting orders to avoid
purchasing rules will result in disciplinary action. A
cardholder making unauthorized purchases or carelessly using
the card may be liable for the total dollar amount of such
unauthorized purchases. The cardholder will also be subject to
disciplinary action up to and including termination of
employment.

For questions, please contact Payment Services at Paymentserviceselp@ttuhsc.edu.

If 
you

 gu
ess

ed, 

Francisco Maya, you are correct!
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Purchasing Office:
Pat Myers, Director

Making an appointment and speaking with a member of our Purchasing staff is a critical
first step to building a business relationship with Texas Tech University Health Sciences
Center El Paso. We want to understand your business as best as possible and will
recommend leads of campus departments you may want to call upon. 

The following are the roles and responsibilities of the Purchasing Department so that you
better understand the organization and how we can best help you:

Coordinates public bid processes for larger dollar purchases; any product or service
over $15,000 must be competitively bid on an informal basis; any product/service over
$50,000 must be formally bid (existing competitively awarded contracts may be
considered).
Assures fair and open access to TTUHSC El Paso business.
Serves as a resource to connect qualified suppliers with TTUHSC El Paso campuses and
departments.
Makes sure that TTUHSC El Paso adheres to responsible purchasing practices and
policies governing Texas public agencies.
Works to ensure that the diversity of our medical and educational community is
reflected in the suppliers utilized by TTUHSC El Paso.

Phone: 915-215-6465
 Fax: 915-215-8813
 E-Mail: purchasingelp@ttuhsc.edu.
 Web: https://ttuhscep.edu/fiscal/businessaffairs/purchasing. 

make no mistake, the Purchasing Department can and will help you; BUT to be successful,
you must drill down deeper and develop relationships with individuals at the department
level who make the day-to-day buying decisions.

Please join us at our upcoming Inaugural 
Hub Vendor Fair!
Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center 

El Paso HUB Vendor Expo.
8 a.m. - 2 p.m. Dec. 15 in the MSB II Building

The registration page is under construction; contact
Oscar Wilson at 915-215-6497 or Oscar.wilson@ttuhsc.edu

for additional information.
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 Emergency Purchase orders
Emergency procurements occur as the result of unforeseeable circumstances and may
require an immediate response to avert an actual or potential public threat. If a situation
arises in which compliance with normal procurement practice is impracticable or contrary
to the public interest, an emergency procurement may be warranted to prevent a hazard to
life, health, safety, welfare, or property or to avoid undue additional cost to the state (ex.
fire, flood, tornado, terrorist attack). 

The Procurement Services Office reserves the right to require additional quotes or bids on
emergency procurements. All attempts should be made to utilize contracted vendors
during these situations.  

Use of Group Purchasing
Organization Contracts

Although TTUHSC El Paso actively solicits products and services of various types
unilaterally, the breadth and scope of requirements to operate regionally located
medical schools and clinics is wide and difficult to standardize. As a result, it is TTUHSC El
Paso’s practice to look for competitively awarded contracts through Group Purchasing
Organizations and Cooperatives to which it is a party.

Please visit  TTUHSC El Paso’s Use of Group Purchasing Organization Contracts.

The Purchasing Office strongly recommends vendors consider participating in
solicitations offered through the many contract groups to which TTUHSC El Paso is a
participant. If you need help identifying if a vendor is under contract, please contact the
purchasing team at purchasingelp@ttuhsc.edu.

You may search by Cooperative Contract or by Keyword.
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A Co-op contract number should be included in the quote for reference and
record. You can request a quote for each contract with the same items and select
the best one for in pricing.

please make sure vendor puts in quote Our Official name (Texas tech
University Health Sciences Center El Paso or TTUHSCEP) with our billing
address (130 Rick Francis St., El Paso TX. 79905 and Your Department’s MSC) 
Also, Purchasing considers a quote valid only within 30 days after creation
date unless vendor specifies a valid time frame for that quote. Otherwise an
updated quote may be requested.
In the case of a Service with specified dates, please make sure to submit a
requisition with plenty of time to be approved before the service starts. 
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H A P P Y
H O L I D A Y S

F R O M  B U S I N E S S
A F F A I R S !

Don't forget to sign up for our Business
Affairs Newsletter! 

Business Affairs Subscription 

Provides updates, reminders, and new
information about Business Affairs and

the services provided by each
department. 

For questions or suggestions
regarding our newsletter, please email

us at fsmelp@ttuhsc.edu.
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